
Newsletter from August 23rd, 2025 
 
Dear Cranio Community, 
 
Greetings from sunny South Florida and Mango heaven. Cathy and Michael have 
started to pack their bags for their travels this fall and look forward to seeing many of 
you in class. 

His new book The Biodynamic Heart is being released mid-August 2025 and can be 
purchased through many different book outlets including Amazon in Europe. You can 
find a picture of the cover of the book and part of the introduction (English and 
German)on our website. Right now, the book is only available in English. Michael is 
very excited as this is the biggest book he’s ever done. 

He has also been giving interviews about his new book. You can find the latest 
television interview and other ones (only English) here on our website. 

Michael is already starting on his next book on Biodynamic Embryology which is the 
topic he will be teaching in the fall of 2026. More about next year’s courses will be 
available by the end of this year. 

Michael is teaching a basic biodynamic cardiovascular course in Vienna on the 
embryonic development of the heart and vascular tree, also this fall. There are still 
spaces available if anyone would like to take the course or have a friend that might 
be interested. Please contact Nora Wisiak at: Email and Website. 

Some of you already know, Franklyn Sills died August 11, 2025 at his home in 
England. He died peacefully. He was a great pioneer in the field of biodynamic 
craniosacral therapy. He was a kind and generous person and Michael is grateful for 
all the quality time he had with him both in the classroom and outside of the 
classroom. He will always remember Franklyn’s great sense of humor. Michael been 
asked to facilitate a memorial for him on Monday, September 1 at 2 PM Eastern time. 
Here is the Zoom Link if you would like to attend and either watch or make a 
contribution. If you met him, you most likely have a story to share! 

The classes In Germany organized by Almut are all full right now but we are happy to 
accept people on our waiting lists. If you are flexible you may have a chance to get in 
one of them. The topic is “Ignition in life and Death” and you can find more info here. 

Much love to all of you and we look forward to seeing you soon. 

Blessings, Almut and Michael 

Michael J. Shea, Ph.D. 
Shea Educational Group, Inc. 
13878 Oleander Avenue 
Juno Beach, FL  33408 
  
Phone Number: 561-775-9912 
Website: www.sheaheart.com 
Website: www.sheaheart.de 
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